
SUPPORT THE LOCAL 9-8-8 RESPONSE ACT 

ACTION NEEDED: 
Urge your members of Congress to support the Local 9-8-8 
Response Act. Introduced by Sens. Alex Padilla (D-Calif.) and Thom 
Tillis (R-N.C.) and Rep. Tony Cárdenas (D-Calif.) as S. 3444/H.R. 
4974 in the 118th Congress, this legislation would seek to improve 
access to and accuracy of the 9-8-8 Suicide and Crisis Lifeline by 
requiring calls and messages to be routed by the call center 
geographically closest to the caller, rather than by area code. 

BACKGROUND: 
Formerly known as the National Suicide Prevention Lifeline, the 
9-8-8 Suicide & Crisis Lifeline was officially implemented as the toll-
free nationwide telephone number for the hotline on July 16, 2022.

The 9-8-8 Suicide & Crisis Lifeline is comprised of a suicide 
prevention network of more than 200 crisis centers across the 
nation and provides immediate counseling and local mental health 
referrals to individuals experiencing mental health emergencies. 
The Lifeline can also connect individuals to additional emergency 
services, such as 9-1-1 and other public safety providers, if 
necessary. 

This change had unintended implications on telephone call routing 
procedures and 9-8-8 calls are currently routed to local crisis 
centers based on their area code. This is unlike 9-1-1 and other 
contemporary public safety services, which rely on a caller’s 
geography to route their call. Under this current structure, 
individuals with out-of-region area codes that connect with the 
hotline have a longer, indirect process accessing local mental 
health and, in some cases, emergency resources. 

To remedy this situation, efforts have been made to alter routing 
procedures from area code to geo-routing. Geo-routing is a practice 
in which phone calls are routed locally based on a caller’s 
geographic location to the nearest cell tower. Unlike the practice 
of geo-location, which is utilized by most 9-1-1 serves and refers to 
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the practice of identifying a caller’s precise location, the practice of geo-routing does not make a caller’s exact 
location available to 9-8-8 crisis centers, thus maintaining a caller’s privacy. 

KEY TALKING POINTS:  
• Counties are an integral part of the local behavioral health crisis care continuum and are key 

implementers and promoters of the 9-8-8 Suicide & Crisis Lifeline. 
 

• The 9-8-8 Suicide & Crisis Lifeline should provide direct and efficient access to mental health and 
emergency resources to all individuals, regardless of their area code. 
 

• Congress should support the passage of legislation that will direct its federal partners to transition the 
9-8-8 Suicide & Crisis Lifeline routing procedures from area code to geo-routing. 

 
For further information, contact Seamus Dowdall at 202.942.4212 or sdowdall@naco.org. 


